
  

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Term 1 Week 9_ 28th March 2019 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values 
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility 
       “inspiring learners for life” 

Friday 5th April 

JSC Easter Bonnet Parade 9.15am 

Easter Raffle at Assembly 1.30pm 

Term 1 Ends 2.30pm –Students Dismissed From Classrooms 
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Kids Hope Hot cross buns 

As what has now become a tradition of our school, some of 
our students stepped into our kitchen and baked hot cross 
buns….for the staff! The students were supported by our 
amazing Kids Hope mentors; Judy, Sue, Charmaine, Ruth 
and led by Bev. Our Kids Hope mentors have formed a 
relationship with our school for over twenty years, 
supporting the wellbeing of some of our students and their 
families. Bev’s husband Malcolm is the keeper of the hot 
cross bun recipe and refuses to let anyone else know. And 
the verdict? They were all devoured within minutes. 

Class of 2019 tops 

There was much excitement buzzing around the playground at 
recess on Wednesday as our year 6 students proudly wore their new 
“Class of 2019” jumpers and tops. The students had a voice in 
selecting the design and even though the temperature reached 28 
degrees, there was no way any of the students were going to take 
off their fleecy new jumpers.  

 

 

Kath Noonan – 40 years of service 

Our crossing supervisor at the intersection of High St and Lynwood Parade has just achieved the milestone of 40 
years of service. Kath has got to know so many families within our community over the years, some of which are 
second generation Templestowe Heights. This is an amazing achievement to her commitment to the safety of our 
school community and we will be thanking Kath at our last assembly for the year, next Friday 5th April at 1:30pm. 
For those that have had the pleasure of meeting Kath, this will be a great opportunity to say thank you. Our Federal 
Member for Menzies, Hon. Kevin Andrews will also be attending our assembly to congratulate her and present our 
school with a new Australian flag (our previous flag was torn in the high winds the other week). 

 

 

 

9850 1796 

EASTER Raffle 

Drawn Friday 

5th April 



REACH Assessments…formly known as ICAS 

This year the (non-compulsory) ICAS tests for students in years 3-6 have been re-named REACH Assessments. 
Information regarding how your child can participate in these nation-wide assessments will come out in the first 
week back in term 2. Students who do participate in the assessments will do so during class time, the dates are: 

Spelling week commencing 17th June Writing week commencing 17th June 

English week commencing 29th July Mathematics week commencing 5th August 
 

Compass is coming 

Just a friendly reminder that our online management system Saeko will be replaced by Compass on the first day of 
term 2. Next week all families will receive unique ID codes to log on and register. There is a free App to use or 
families can log on to a portal through their intenet browser.  

Assemblies Monday Term 2 

Put it in your diaries, that for term 2 assemblies will be on Monday at 2:50pm in the school gym.  

Asbestos Removal 

In the middle Saturday of the school break (Saturday 13th April) asbestos will be removed from the school. Due to 
health and safety concerns, we strongly encourage all members of our community not to visit the school on this 
day.  

Evacuation Drill 

Next Tuesday at 2:45pm we will be conducting an evacuation drill. This is part of our emergency management plan 
where we put into action the procedures we will follow in the event of a real evacuation. Following the drill we will 
review our procedures. 

Rhys Coulson                          Principal 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2019 

Term 1 

Thursday 4th April 
Foundation Incursion – Responsible Pets 

Interschool Sports 9.00 – 11.00am 

Friday 5th April 

Easter Bonnet Parade 9.15 – 10.15am 

Easter Raffle Drawn at Assembly 1.30pm 

Term 1 Ends -  2.30pm dismissal 

Term 2 

Tuesday 23rd April Term 2 Commences 

Thursday 25th April ANZAC DAY – No School 

Thurs 2nd to Tues 7th May Book Fair 

Thursday 2nd May Edendale Farm Excursion – Foundation Classes 

Friday 3rd May Class Reps and P & F Helper Meeting 

Friday 10th May Mother’s Day Stall 

Tuesday 14th May NAPLAN –Language and Convention & Writing 

Wednesday 15th May NAPLAN Reading 

Thursday 16th May NAPLAN Numeracy 

TERM DATES 2019 

Term 1 Thursday 31st January to Friday 5th April 

Term 2 Tuesday 23rd April to Friday 28th June 

Term 3 Monday 15th July to Friday 20th September 

Term 4 Monday 7th October to Friday 20th December 

Pupil Free Days 2019 

Monday 27th May 

Monday 4th November 



FROM THE OFFICE 
Payment and Fees 

 Edendale Farm Excursion – Foundation D, J and N  - $21 due Friday 5th April. 

 School Dance Lessons - $35 due Friday 5th April. 

Compass Is Coming 
Next week each family will receive details on how to set up their Compass family account 
with the school. If your family circumstances have recently changed, please notify the office 
so separate Compass accounts can be created.  Personal family details will be shared unless 

we are otherwise notified. 

Setting up Compass is an easy process that will require you to register and create a password via the Compass app.  
Please remember to download your child’s semester report that are currently on Saeko as these reports will not be 
accessible on compass. Compass begins at Templestowe Heights Primary in Tuesday 23rd April. 

JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS 

ANZAC DAY APPEAL 
The Junior School Council will be selling merchandise for the ANZAC appeal, as of Monday 1st 
April. JSC representatives will be visiting each class next week. Pins will be sold for $2 and badges 
will be sold for $5. All proceeds will be donated to the Templestowe RSL. You can also purchase 
pins and badges from the office. Thank you for your support.  

JSC EASTER BONNET PARADE 

Our Junior School Council has organised an Easter Bonnet Parade on the 

last day of Term 1, Friday 5th April.  The parade will be held in the gym 

from 9.15am to 10.15am.  Please come along and join us for the morning 

We invite all students to create at home, an ‘Easter Bonnet’ or other 

themed bonnet and wear it to school on the day 

We look forward to celebrating a fantastic Term 1 with our school community! 

Well done to our Junior School Councillors for organising this event 

SCHOOL PARKING 
School Parking 

Parking inspectors will be out on patrol around our school in the next couple of week as there have 
been a few reports of people failing to obey the traffic and parking laws. We all have a responsibility 
to ensure we abide by the traffic laws, as we want all children to be safe when entering or departing 
from their cars. 

Children In The School Carpark 

A number of parents and students have been walking through the staff carpark. This is a dangerous practice as staff 
cars are constantly entering and exiting the carpark and children are often hard to see between the cars. 

A reminder to all parents and guardians that the school car park is for staff only.  Please do not use it for drop offs 
and pick ups or as a visitors car park during school hours. 

The safety of our students is the responsibility of all of us. Please be safe around cars. 

 

LOST PROPERTY 
Our lost property tub is once again overflowing with unnamed school uniform and lunch 
containers. All unnamed uniform not claimed by this Friday will be donated to the second hand 
uniform shop. All non school uniform will be disposed of or donated to charity. Please ensure all 
pieces of uniform, all lunch boxes, lids and drink bottles are clearly labelled to ensure their 
prompt return. 

 



NEW AND USED UNIFORM SALES 
There are a small number of new uniform items for sale from the school office at $5 each.  Items include dresses, 
track pants (boys and girls), hats, scarves and extra large tops. 

Thank you to all families that donate uniform to the second hand uniform shop. When donating please ensure 
items are clean and fit for use and are part of the official school uniform.  Please do not donate stained or torn 
items. 

SCHOOL BANKING 
Every Thursday morning we have a lovely group of dedicated parents who process the children’s 
school banking. Our volunteers must adhere to guidelines to enable the correct processing of all 
monies. The guidelines state that all deposits slips and stubs must be completed before a deposit 
can be processed. If slips are not completed, your child’s deposit book and money will be returned to 

you for completion and will not be processed until the following week. 

 

 

 

Donations for the Art Show needed! Mrs Birrell is seeking A4 / A3 pre - loved picture frames in any colour 
to use in this years art show. Please see Mrs Birrell or Miss Rossi if you have any further questions. All 
donations to be delivered to the art room. Please keep in mind the dates for the art show are from 
September 4th- 13th! We look forward to seeing you there.  

Art Show Team 

 

Easter Raffle 

Please bring donations into the office for our annual Easter 

Raffle anytime from now until the  last week of term. We still  

need more donations. Please check ingredients and ensure nuts 

are not contained in the main ingredient list. Items marked 

“May contain traces of nuts“ are acceptable. 

Please remember to pay for and return your tickets to the office to go into the draw for the raffle 

in final assembly. Extra tickets are available to buy at the office. 

Ticket colours are: Prep Blue, 1/2 red, 3/4 blue, 5/6 orange. 

Hot Cross Buns 

We are delighted to be having a Hot Cross Bun Drive in partnership with our local Macedon Plaza 

Bakers Delight leading up to Easter. $2 from every pack sold will go towards our school fundraising. 

Forms were sent home last week. Order online using the link  https://bit.ly/2DJ5Ijy until Tuesday 

2nd April. Buns will be delivered to school on Thursday 4th April. Only a few days left to order! 

Let’s get fit!  Run For The Kids & Mother’s Day Classic 

THPS has a team again this year in Run For The Kids! The run is being held on Sunday 7th April. You 

can join the family friendly 5km course or challenge yourself with the 12km super course. Thanks to 

Clare Stephens for organising the group. Sign up to our team now 

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=33140&G=83070 

Team name: THPS Squad Password: Heights 

We also have a team registered for the Mother’s Day Classic, a choice of 4km or 8km family friendly 

run or walk to be held on Sunday 12th May. To join the team, search ‘Templestowe Heights Primary 

School’ on https://www.mothersdayclassic.com.au . Thanks to Kai Robotham for organizing this 

group. 

P&F Team - Cecile, Fiona, Oula & Sarah   thpspaf@gmail.com  

https://bit.ly/2DJ5Ijy
https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=33140&G=83070
https://www.mothersdayclassic.com.au/
mailto:thpspaf@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Grade Name Received Award…. 

1/2B Rhys This young man has charged forward in Year 2. He supports others in their learning, 
making him one of the BEST Learning Buddies in our class!  He gives feedback in a clear 
and honest way. His effort towards his learning is always HIGH!  Congratulations Rhys, 
on a great start to Year 2! 

1/2R Jayden Z Congratulations Jayden! You are now the ‘editing master’ well done on giving your best 
effort this week during writing and helping others around you. Your determination and 
persistence is admirable. Well done Jayden Keep up the excellent work! 

Jayden M This week your persistence in writing has been amazing. Congratulations on displaying 
the character strength of zest throughout all sessions. Each session you are engaged 
and make the most of the learning time. Well done Jayden keep up the fantastic work! 

3/4J Marlo You apply yourself to learning and to playing fairly, Marlo, and these are wonderful 
strengths to have. Your honesty is evident in what you do and in your reflections about 
your learning. You always do your very best and speak up for what you believe is right. 
Keep up your fabulous efforts.     

Jessica Thank you for sharing evidence of your wonderful learning in reading, Jessica. Always 
be proud of what you do. We are!     

5/6G Stephanie For being honest in her work ethic by always giving her best effort. We love reading her 
stories and seeing how she publishes her poems. Well done Stephanie. 

5/6P Chanel For displaying the character strength of Zest. Chanel always begins the day with a 
positive outlook and approaches learning with excitement and energy. Chanel’s 
optimism helps other’s see the brighter side of life. Thank-you Chanel for your positive 
energy and having a growth mindset. 

5/6T Or For displaying the character strength of HONESTY. Or has been selected for this award 
by our class, for always sharing her honest thoughts and opinions. Or is open and honest 
about what she believes, without fear of judgement, whether her point of view is the 
‘popular’ or ‘standard’ point of view, or not. Well done Or! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SCHOOL CALENDAR SPONSORS 
Support the businesses that support us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



    

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Department of Education and Training does not endorse the 
products or services of any private advertiser. No responsibility 
is accepted by the DET for the accuracy of information 
contained in advertisements or claims made by them. This 
school is in line with the DEECD Policy is a Smoke Free 
Environment 



 

  



 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 


